COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, March 13th 2006
Question No 2.

QUESTION: Cllr. Mark Daly

To ask the Manager is he concerned that many parcels of land have been dedicated to this Council as open space, maintained by the Council but there is no title. These lands are in some cases being offered for sale, Will he prioritise the regularisation of such properties?

REPLY

As part of  residential developments public open space lands have been dedicated to the Council by the developer involved. In some cases, due to passage of time and/or legal difficulties title to the lands has not been transferred to the Council. Every effort is made by the Council to secure title in order that the Council is then in a position to decide on the future use of the lands in question. The Development Department works closely with the Law Department in attempting to resolve title issues in these cases. 

In some cases that may involve disposal of the lands in question, subject to members approval in accordance with Section 183 of the Local Government Act. 

